September 17, 2012
Mike Balaskovits, P.E.
Bohannan Huston, Inc.

7500 Jefferson NE

Albuquerque, NM 87109

Re:
Liberty Dialysis-Rio Rancho, Conceptual Grading and Drainage Plan.

Engineer’s Stamp dated (none) (A11/D013)

Dear Mr. Balaskovits,
Based upon the information provided in your submittal received September 4, 2012, the above referenced plan is not approved for Site Plan for Building Permit until the following comments have been addressed:
· Based on the Basin DBC-4 from the Master Drainage Plan the allowable discharge is 3.35 cfs/acre (4.79 cfs total).

· It appears that the east end of the project can be raised to drain the runoff to McMahon Boulevard NW as it was intended on the Master Drainage Plan.

· Provide spot elevations along the flow line on Bandelier Drive, Pinon Verde Road, and McMahon Boulevard NW.  Clearly mark the high point on Bandelier Drive and Pinon Verde Road.
· Sidewalk culvert must extend from the face of curb to Property Line.  Please include a note that Sidewalk Culvert will be built according to the City of Albuquerque Standard Drawing Number 2236 and to tack weld the bolts at the plate.
· Depress all landscaping areas within the property line where possible.

If you have any questions, you can contact me at 924-3695.






Sincerely,






Shahab Biazar, P.E.






Senior Engineer, Planning Dept.






Development and Building Services

C:
e-mail
